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On Sunday we moved from Ordinary Time into the liturgical season of Advent that will prepare us for the great 
joy of Christmas.  At this hectic time we also remember those in our wider community who are struggling 
financially as the often costly holiday season rapidly approaches.  The Aquinas students and staff have been 
reacting to this area of need through the óBe an Angelô enterprise of the local Holy Family Parish chapter of the 
St Vincent de Paul Society.  Pastoral classes have been energetically raising monies to ensure that around 50 
young people in the local area will receive a gift on Christmas Day that otherwise would not have been 
forthcoming.  Thank you to the Social Justice Group and Mrs Monk, our Social Justice Coordinator, for 
organising this most considerate venture. 
 
The Archdiocese of Sydneyôs social network xt3.com also has released its 2016 Advent Calendar with the 
theme 'Prepare your heart to receive Christ'. The calendar, also available as a free App, features daily 
reflections and multimedia resources to help families make the most of the season of Advent.  First launched 
seven years ago as an online resources and advertised in the College newsletter for a number of years, this 
year's Advent Calendar has even more exciting content than ever before including podcasts, Advent 
reflections, video animations created by xt3.com, a message from the Archbishop of Sydney, the Most Rev 
Anthony Bishop OP, videos from both Australian and international presenters, and Advent messages from 
Pope Francis.  The Calendar is also available as a free App for iPhone, iPad and Android devices.  The link for 
downloading the App follows 
 

http://www.xt3.com/advent/ 
 
 

http://www.xt3.com/advent/


 

        ‘Enlivened by the Spirit’  2 

Following the Year 7 – 10 exam week I thought it might be useful to reflect on not only formal assessment but 
also on the notion of learning and the importance of the process rather than just testing.  The following excerpt 
comes from an educational journal I read last week and I hope that our students are investing themselves in 
learning rather than just report grades.  ñFocusing on learning creates a direct relationship between input and 
outcome: the more effort they invest, the greater the opportunity to learn.  When the goal is to be smart, the 
formula is reduced to maximising grades while minimising effort.  When the goal is to learn, the formula 
becomes about maximising learning while optimising effort.  The more effective their effort, the more they can 
learn. Better grades are a natural by-product, rather than the end goal. If students believe that how they 
perform at one moment in time exposes the limits of their potential rather than serving merely as a snapshot of 
where they are in the process of growing their abilities, feelings of struggle and uncertainty become threatening 
rather than an opportunity to grow. The anxiety can lead students to tighten up and self-sabotage.ò 

ñToo Smart to Fail?ò by Joseph Holtgreive in Inside Higher Ed, August 16, 2016 

Congratulations to Alana Halliday of Year 12 who has been awarded a major prize in the University of 
Wollongong HSC Design and Tech competition.  This is fantastic news for Alana, her major work for Design & 
Technology has already been recognised with a nomination for the Shape exhibition and this award is well 
deserved for her efforts. 
 

  
Alanaôs chair manoeuvring device to assist the elderly 

 

Congratulations also to Ethan Deal (Year 8) who has been selected in the NSWCCC 15 years cricket side, 
Ethanôs selection is all the more meritorious as he is still an Under 14 player.  Well done Ethan!! 
 
Remaining on sporting matters, well done to our 15 sides, in Years 7 – 9, who played in the Grand Finals of the 
Sutherland Shire Combined Catholic Collegeôs completions last week, especial congratulations to the following 
sides who became premiers; 
 
¶ Year 7 Girlsô Oztag coached by Mr Smith 
¶ Year 8 Boysô Oztag coached by Mr McGee 
¶ Year 8 Girlsô Basketball coached by Mrs Reyes 
¶ Year 7 Boysô Volleyball coached by Miss Millar 
¶ Year 7 Boysô Cricket coached by Mr Connor 
 
Please also keep the Donnelly family in your thoughts and prayers as Luke [Year 12] and Graceôs [Year 9] 
grandfather recently passed away  
 

Eternal rest grant unto him, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon him.  
May the souls of all the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. Amen.  

 
James Corcoran 
Principal 
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Acting Assistant Principal  

With the onset of the warmer weather could we remind students in regard to the published haircut requirements. Girlsô hair 
should be tied back at all times. Boysô hair should have no steps or undercuts. If you are unsure please check the College diary or 
website for details. 
 
Devices for 2017  
 
The College website has all the specifications for devices in 2017. The current Year 7 students will continue to use their iPads in 
2017. This will be an important feature of their learning in 2017. 
 
To find the specifications click on the eLearning tile to see the link. 
 
Safe Travel to and from school 
 
At the end of last week teachers spoke to classes in regard to safe travel to and from school. On Thursday last week a small 
group of students was approached by a car offering them a lift home. The matter was referred to police who immediately 

followed up on the incident. In the last few weeks of school it is a good time to have the discussion with your child/children on 
how to best handle unsafe situations. In the first instance the police should be notified as well as a description of the vehicle and 
persons involved. A vehicle number plate number would also assist the police.   

 
Anthony Hulme 
Acting Assistant Principal 

Coming Events 

Monday 28th November ¶ Year 10 Alternate Week Program begins 

Tuesday 29th November ¶ óAWEô (Academic Writing Excellence) Program for all Year 7-10 students during 
morning Pastoral  

¶ Year 7 – 10 Challenge Class Showcase Night 6.30pm 

¶ Year 7 Science Excursion to the Zoo 

¶ Downie Trophy Cricket @ The Ridge 

Wednesday 30th November ¶ Year 8  Parish Mass today at 8.20am 

¶ Girls 7, 8 & 9 League Gala Day 

¶ Senior Theatre Works—CASPA—Year 9 English 

¶ SCS óMind on Mathsô Event in JPII Hall 

Thursday 1st December  

Friday 2nd December ¶ Bishop Umbers visits Aquinas & Holy Family 

¶ Summer Sport 

¶ Senior Blood Bank visit 

Week 8(A) Term 4 

Monday 5th December ¶ Year 10 Alternate Week continues this week 

¶ Year 10 Senior First Aid Testing 

Tuesday 6th December ¶ óAWEô (Academic writing excellence) program for all Year 7-10 students during 
morning Pastoral  

¶ Year 9 & 10 Drama Night 6.30pm 

¶ Year 9 Forensic Science Excursion 

Wednesday 7th December ¶ Year 9  Parish Mass today at 8.20am 

¶ Year 7 – 11 Awards Night in JPII Hall – 7pm 

Thursday 8th December ¶ Year Group Meetings Period 4 

¶ Year 10 Jamberoo Picnic Day 

Friday 9th December ¶ College Final Mass for 2016 – Years 7 – 11 

¶ Last Class day for Years 10 & 11 

¶ Swimming competency test for Year 7-9 during sport 

Week 9(B) Term 4 
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Year 7 Orientation Day for 2017 
 
Over 200 students were at our College for their orientation day as they will be joining our school as Year 7's in 2017.  During the 
information session they were addressed by Mr Corcoran and Mr Hulme.  Mrs Monk spoke about the history of St Thomas 
Aquinas and our school patrons. 
 
Our vocal ensemble group consisting of Year 7 and Year 8 students performed "This Town" by Niall Horan.   
 
Piano and vocals- Jessica Ross 
Guitar-  Bianca Dreis 
Vocals- Alexis Long, Eleni Long, Sasha Jackson, Brigitte Duncan Hoo Smith, Georgia Gooding, 
 Mackenzie Glasby, Deoni De Frenza, Bianca Bewert, Neona Denham, Emerald Baker. 
 
Mrs Doran then held a Q and A session with the visitors and had guest speakers from Year 7, Brigitte Salib, Brock Wilson, 
William Perrau, Bradley Boon and Cassandra Brown, telling them all about the ins and outs of their first year at Aquinas. 
 
Mr Barnes talked about the sporting life at the College and the opportunities the 
incoming Year 7's would have. 
 
Our senior musicians next performed "I'm a Mess" by Ed Sheeran. 
 
Drums-  Coby Sola 
Vocals and Guitar-  Tara Gourlay 
Vocals-  Hailey Cooper 
 
The last group to talk with the new students was the Year 9/10 Peer Support Leaders that would be their buddies next year in 
2017. They split the Year 6's into groups and did team building exercises. The day concluded with a BBQ in the La Salle 
Pavilion, and it looks like everyone is very excited to put on their new uniforms and call Aquinas their new home.  
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PEER SUPPORT 
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On Wednesday 23rd November the Year 9, 10 and 11 Music classes along with the Year 10 

Drama class travelled to the Capitol Theatre to enjoy Disneyôs production of Aladdin the musical, 

adapted from the Academy Award winning movie.  We all took our seats for a 1pm start of Act 

One that gave us insights into Aladdin and Princess Jasmineôs lives and included musical 

numbers óArabian Nightsô and the Genieôs big number óA Friend Like Meô. After a short 

intermission Act Two started with a bang, quite literally. The musical number óPrince Aliô blew 

everyone away as well as óA Whole New Worldô complete with a flying carpet that astounded the 

sold out theatre. Overall the show was absolutely breathtaking and an amazing showcase of the 

things Aquinasô dancers, musicians and actors can achieve with hard work and effort.  

 

Thank you to Mrs Bosi for organising this one off experience, along with Mr Smith, Miss Cooper 

and Mrs McNamara for chaperoning us students. Your support and contributions in all of our 

creative ventures inspire us each and every day.  

 

Hailey Cooper  

12 Red 
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Science Students Successful in State Competition 
 

In November two Aquinas students, Zane Assen Year 7 and Nathan Huff, Year 9, attended the awards 

ceremony for the NSW Science Teachers Association Young Scientist competition. Nathan had 

completed his project as part of his Science research assessment task and his chosen topic was ñDo Soil 

Wetting Agents have an Effect on the Water Binding Capacity of Soil?ò Zane Assen completed an out of 

school task looking at How the Launch Angle of a Soccer Ball needed to Change as the Distance to Goal 

Increasedò. The grand prize at the Young Scientist awards is the opportunity to participate in the 

International Science Fair in Los Angeles in May 2017. 

 

Both entries were awarded cash prizes, Zane was awarded first place and Nathan second, in the Years 7 

– 9 category of the Working Mathematically section of the competition and were also entered into the 

national BHP Billiton Awards 2017. 60 entries are judged from across Australia and the grand prize at this 

competition is also an opportunity to attend the International Science Fair. 

 

Zane, Nathan and Benjamin Capovilla, Year 9 who also entered the Young Scientist competition, are 

currently preparing their research for a poster competition at the University of Wollongong Science Fair. 

This competition also offers cash prizes.  

 

I would like to personally congratulate these young men for their commitment to their studies. It is worth 

noting that Nathan won money for doing his school assessment task. The opportunity to enter this 

competition in 2017 is open to all Year 9 students as each project is judged by the Science staff at 

Aquinas and the best are invited to enter the competition. Students in other year groups can also enter 

and there is also a Models and Inventions category that may interest some students. Please ask your 

science teacher for information or watch for posters advertising both competitions in 2017. 

 

Mrs Maree Woods 

Science Coordinator 
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You are invitedé 
 

AQUINAS CATHOLIC COLLEGE 
 

óEnlivened by Enrichmentô 
 

 
 

A showcase of outstanding and engaging work from across the 7-10 curriculum with a particular 

focus on our Challenge Classes 
 

WHEN:  Tuesday 29th November 
TIME:  7pm - 8pm 
WHERE:  MacKillop Learning Common 

 

Elective Drama Night 2016 
 
When:  Tuesday, 6th December, 
What time:  6:30pm 
Where:  Drama Room 

 
Entry is FREE!! 

 

Throughout the year the two classes have studied various topics in Drama, from 
clowning to Shakespeare.  
 
Come along and support the Year 9 and 10 Elective Drama students of 2016. Students 
will perform some of their individual and group devised pieces. 
 
Expect lots of laughs and sheer entertainment.  
 

Any enquiries, contact Mrs McNamara 
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UNIFORM SHOP 
 

OPEN 1 DECEMBER 

8:00am—9:30am 
 

Please note the Uniform Shop only sells Sports Uniforms and School bags 

The Uniform Shop now has Eftpos facilities 

CANTEEN ROSTER 

 
TIME: MONDAY-THURSDAY 10:00-1:35, FRIDAY 10:00-12:45 

 
MONDAY 28/11 MONICA SPOONER 
TUESDAY 29/11 JULIANNE LANE, LEANNE SWALES 
WEDNESDAY 30/11 BELINDA SELBY, VERONIQUE ROCA 
THURSDAY 1/12 JO FINN 
FRIDAY 2/12 LEANNE BROWNE, ARISTEA MARAKAS, FIONA GEORGAKOPOULOS 
  LITSA XIROS 
 
MONDAY 5/12 JACQUI HARB, CLAUDIA VITALE DôAMICO 
TUESDAY 6/12 AMELIA KATALINIC 
WEDNESDY 7/12 STAM FARRUGIA, SIMONE ASSEN-LEITE, LOUISE PERRAU 
THURSDAY 8/12 GEOFF RAYMOND, ANN-MARIE WALKER 
FRIDAY 9/12 KYLIE GARRETTY, SARINA PANTAZIS, SONJA PARKER, ANICK BRADSTOCK 

UNIFORM SHOP 

Price List 2017 (effective 21/11/16) 

Prices subject to change 

 
Available from Aquinas Uniform Shop 

 
Please note the Uniform Shop now accepts Eftpos 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

All other uniform items are available from Lowes, Menai 
 

You can order online from Lowes via the website address below: 
 

www.lowes.com.au/CampusCategories.aspx?deptid=102 

Description Price $ 

College Bag $85 

Sports Uniform   

Tracksuit Jacket $60 

Sports Hoodies $75 

Tracksuit Pants $47 

Sports Shirt $37 

Sports Shorts $27 

Sports Cap $15 

Sports Socks $10 


